Exhibit 3 
Southeast King County Alternative Service Project Overview

[bookmark: _GoBack]Southeast King County was identified as a candidate for Alternative Services in the King County Metro Transit Five-Year Implementation Plan for Alternatives to Traditional Transit Service Delivery adopted in September 2012. Community outreach began to the Southeast King County area in May 2015 with the formation of a working group to guide the community outreach process.  The following jurisdictions and groups participated on the working group:

	· Auburn School District 
	· City of Maple Valley 

	· City of Auburn
	· City of Renton 

	· City of Black Diamond
	· Greater Maple Valley Community Center 

	· City of Covington
	· South County Mobility Coalition 

	· City of Enumclaw
	· Office of Councilmember Reagan Dunn 



Findings from community outreach were 
· General satisfaction (~70%) with existing service
· Lack of evening and weekend service 
· Lack of parking is barrier for commuters
· Very little transit use between Enumclaw and Black Diamond
· Very few route deviations requested in Enumclaw and Renton
· Reliability could be improved

To address these findings, Metro staff and the working group developed these solutions:
· Fixed Route, Dial-a-Ride (DART) and Demand-responsive Transit Service Changes to address lack of evening service and reliability issues. Changes on routes 186 and 915 were implemented in September 2015 and March 2016. Changes on Route 907 are proposed for March 2017 along with the introduction of a new demand-responsive transportation service between Black Diamond and Enumclaw. This new service will maintain the connection for riders traveling between these two communities and operate as a DART-style service without the fixed route portion.  It will be available weekdays between 6:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. which mirrors Route 907’s current availability. The service is expected to begin operating by February 20, 2017 and, in order to meet that start date, the County issued an Invitation to Bid on May 19, 2016.  Bids were due June 30, 2016 and review is underway.
· Emergency Ride Home Program to address lack of evening service and reliability issues. Commuter Rideshare Promotion to address lack of parking at park-and-rides. 
· Community Van to address lack of evening service and the need for non-commute trips.
As these solutions are implemented, they will be monitored for potential adjustment.
